
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                                REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                     AUGUST 05, 2019
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, August 05, 2019, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Haynes, Reed, Soileau, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  Majors and Thibodeaux
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Jacque Pucheu, Jody Soileau and Amy Fioreli with Slemco, Sheri McGovern, and Steven McGovern. 
Commissioner Senic Batiste called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF JULY 01, 2019: 
MOTION:
 REED


SECOND:
CARTER
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Cheryl Carter to approve and accept the JULY 01, 2019 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 VIDRINE
 
 SECOND:
REED
A motion was made by Ken Vidrine and seconded by Monita Reed to approve and accept the JULY 15, 2019 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All 
Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:


MOTION:
REED


SECOND:
CORNELIUS
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Clovis Cornelius to approve and 

accept the JULY 22, 2019 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All 
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Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
OTHER BUSINESS:

NWC:

Lynn asked all Commissioners present to let the Port office know what mode of transportation they would like to use to attend the NWC in Memphis. 

DOTD GRANT:


There was a meeting held on July 9th at the Port office with DOTD and three Delek employees to discuss the Port Priority Program. Each Commissioner present was given a copy of those meeting minutes. The DOTD grant awarded to the Port for bank stabilization at Dock 3 is still in the quey in the 18th position awaiting funding. LED has also awarded Delek a grant to improve the plant with additional funds granted for bank stabilization. The grant awarded from the Port Priority Program can only be used for bank stabilization. Mr. Tariq with Delek was going to meet with upper management to see exactly what the grant with LED was going to be used for. All Commissioners present had a copy of the last email from Mr.Tariq saying that he has not gotten a formal response back from upper management but has heard that the refinery would be pulling out of the Port Priority Grant Program and not go forward for bank stabilization on Dock 3. They have said they may be willing to put up monies for the stabilization of Dock 1 which would require the refinery to pay the engineering costs but the Port could keep their position in line for possible funding. There will no other meetings scheduled until Delek decides what direction they will go in.
REVIEW & ATTESTATION:


As part of the Review & Attestation being done by the auditors, they have asked all Commissioners to review their board member information sheet and make changes if necessary.

The next meeting date was scheduled for September 09, 2019. There being no
further business, Commissioner James Soileau motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Monita Reed.
____________________________
 CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY
